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Mike Lege re's cross-country career 
travels take him back to the "Hills" 
September 
Meeting 

Tuesday, September 6,1994 
Twin Hills Country Club 

Longmeadow, Massachusetts 

Host Superintendent 
A. Roy MacKintosh, CGCS 

9:00 a.m. Board Meeting 
11:00 a.m. Regular Meeting 

with Education to follow 
(Tom Holmes, Chief Meteorologist 
at the Worcester Airport will discuss 
severe weather on golf courses) 

12:00 a.m. Barbecue Lunch 
1:00 p.m. Golf; team-of-two championship; 

make your own foursome 

Cost: $40, golf and lunch; $15, lunch only 

Reservations Required 
Call by September 1,1994 

(617) 328-947» 

You must pay by check—No Cash! 
Checks payable to GCSANE 

Roy MacKintosh has been golf course super-
intendent at Twin Hills C.C. for 29 years. In 
1975, he accepted the position of Superinten-
dent/General Manager at Twin Hills. Roy is a 
1964 graduate of the Stockbridge School of 
Agriculture. He became a Certified Superin-
tendent in 1991. Roy and Fran MacKintosh 
reside in Longmeadow and have three chil-
dren (Scott, Deneen, and Greg) and two 
grandchildren. With his leisure time Roy en-
joys golfing and boating. 

Directions: Take the Mass. Pike to 1-291. 
Follow to 1-91 South. Take Exit 1 (Rte. 5, 
Longmeadow). Follow Rte. 5 South to Rte. 192 
toward Hazardville, Conn. After passing 
Longmeadow C.C., take the 2nd left onto Wolf 
Swamp Road. Twin Hills is 1.5 miles on left. 
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It might be said that Mike Legere's ca-
reer as a golf course superintendent has 
had its peaks and valleys, but with a lot of 
hills thrown in to keep his travels interest-
ing. 

Just for an instance, Mike new little or 
nothing about the game of golf until he 
started caddying at the Oak Hill Country 
Club in Fitchburg—his home town. Then, 
he plunged into it, becoming fascinated by 
the maintenance end of the game and set-
ting his sights on the professional goal of 
becoming a superintendent. 

Since that introduction to golf at Oak 
Hill, Mike has had an internship stop at the 
Twin Hills Country Club, a seven-year spin 
as head super at the Holden Hills Country 
Club, and has just completed his first year 
as the man in the catbird's seat at the Holly 
Hills Country Club, in the unlikely setting 
of Ijamsville, Maryland. 

Ah, Holly Hills. Does that ring a bell? 
"It does, if you're talking about a 

$13,000 playing commute," Legere ex-

plained. "Remember all the flak about the 
helicopter trip some of President Clinton's 
aides took to scout out a golf course for him 
to play? Well, here I am, in the middle of 
all that highly-publicized and criticized 
flight. The place they were, uh, scouting is 
Holly Hills!" 

Which probably means that Legere 
finds himself in a high profile position. 
Presidents just don't pick out any old 
birdie and bogey stop near the office. 
Therefore, Holly Hills is something spe-
cial. 

Regardless, the road to the much-bally-
hooed private club, located west of 
Baltimore, has been filled with some soul-
searching moments of decision for Legere 
who admits that sometimes he wonders if 
his heart still remains in New England. 

"I've had sort of a cross-country look at 
the makings of my career," Mike said. "Af-
ter getting my first taste of golf as a caddy 

continued on page 2 

"Leaving my home state area for Holly 
Hills turned into a big decision for me. 
The difference in weather between New 
England and the Washington, D.C. area 
is like occasional sweat to sweat-sweat-
sweat-sweat." 

Mike Legere 
Holly Hills (Md.) C.C. 
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Edward L. Brearley 
189 Matfield Street, West Bridgewater, MA 02379 
508-584-6568 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Robert DiRico, CGCS* 
326 Fuller Street, West Newton, MA 02165 
617-527-6968 
Brae Bum Country Club 

SECRETARY 
Kevin F. Osgood 
62 Maple Street, Hyde Park, MA 02136 
617-630-1950 
Newton Commonwealth Golf Course 

TREASURER 
Robert Ruszala 
69 Gellnas Drive, Chicopee, MA 01020 
413-256-8654 
Hickory Ridge Country Club 

TRUSTEE 
John T. Hassett 
110 Montgomery Avenue, Lowell, MA 01851 
508-458-7300 
Mount Pleasant Golf Course 

TRUSTEE 
Scott Reynolds 
62 Maple Street, Hyde Park, MA 02136 
617-244-7741 
Charles River Country Club 

TRUSTEE 
James Fitzroy, CGCS* 
357 W. Squantum St., North Quincy, MA 02171 
617-328-1776 
Presidents Golf Course 

FINANCE CHAIRMAN 
Paul Jamrog 
500 Veterans Memorial Parkway 
East Providence, Rl 02914 
401-438-7285 
Metacomet Country Club 

GOLF CHAIRMAN 
Michael J. Hermanson 
P.O. Box 145, Gardner, MA 01440 
508-632-2713 
Gardner Municipal Golf Course 

EDUCATION CHAIRMAN 
Richard Duggan, CGCS* 
93 Warren Avenue, Marlboro, MA 01752 
508-369-0879 
Concord Country Club 

NEWSLETTER CHAIRMAN 
Michael Nagle, CGCS* 
51 Lincoln Avenue, Holden, MA 01520 
508-853-6574 
Worcester Country Club 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Stephen A. Chiavaroli, CGCS* 
6 Birch Street, Paxton, MA 01612 
508-752-0031 
Tatnuck Country Club 

Newsletter Editor . Michael F. Nagle, CGCS 
Associate Editor . Stephen Chiavaroli, CGCS 
Contributing Editor Gerry Finn 
Business Manager Robert Ruszala 

Information contained in this publication may be 
used freely, in whole or in part, without special 
permission as long as the true context is main-
tained. We would appreciate a credit line. 
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continued, from page 1 
and playing a little around Fitchburg, I 
joined the service. I landed in Del Rio, 
Texas and did a sounding-out stint for the 
super's profession by working on a golf 
course there. The one thing I remember 
about Del Rio is that it was so hot we had 
to do all our watering at night, just like 
they do most of the baseball playing in 
Texas—after the sun goes down." 

It didn't take Mike long to realize that 
golf course maintenance was where he'd 
spend his working life. So, after he was 
discharged from the service, he made 
tracks for UMass and the Stockbridge 
School, where he formalized his entrance 
into the field. 

Two important career stops followed. 
One was an internship at Twin Hills and 
the other was a short term as assistant to 
then-Tedesco Countiy Club head superin-
tendent Paul Miller. 

"Paul and Roy MacKintosh (Twin Hills 
super) were my mentors," Mike told. "I 
think every superintendent needs guid-
ance when he's starting out in the 
business, and I can't think of two better 
people in it than Paul and Roy. They really 
pointed me in the right direction." 

That direction took hold when Legere 
signed on as the top green thumb at Holden 
Hills, where he remained for seven seasons 
until tapped for the superintendent's post 
at the New England Country Club in 
Bellingham. 

It was at New England where Legere 
became involved with the Kemper Sports 
Management team, a service-group that 
has spread its wings to owning, leasing, 
and operating golf courses (it has six in the 
Chicago area alone) around the countiy. 

"Leaving my home state area for Holly 
Hills turned into a big decision for me," 
Mike continued. "It meant leaving familiar 
surroundings for rather strange ones in 
that the difference in weather between 
New England and the Washington, D.C. 
area is like occasional sweat to sweat-
sweat-sweat-sweat. I mean, it gets hot here 
and never lets up." 

Holly Hills is a private, exclusive club. 
It's 25 years old and has a membership 
accustomed to top playing conditions. It 
lends itself to top corporate members who 
take pride showing off their course, i.e. the 
$13,000 ride President Clinton's scouts 
took to give it the once-over. 

"There's a lot of lye grass in the fair-
ways and roughs here," Mike described his 
challenge. "We have bentgrass greens and 
the whole place falls into the tender-care 
category as far as maintenance programs 
are concerned." 

However, the weather is what puts a 
little heat under Legere's collar. It has a 

"That's how the profession 
goes. You have to make the 
move when opportunity 
knocks." 

Mike Legere 
Holly Hills (Md.) C.C. 

mind of its own when it comes to humidity 
and a mindset that reflects constant pres-
sure on whoever has to keep the golf course 
grass green. 

"Oh, it's much tougher to stay on top of 
things down here than back home," Mike 
sighed. "What you have in New England 
for a day or two in terms of heat and 
humidity is week-in and week-out down 
here. Just recently we had 15 straight days 
when the temperature was over 90 degrees 
and the humidity over 90 percent. But so 
far we're surviving." 

Mike, his wife Cathy, and daughters 
Cora (11) and Monica (8) live in Mt. Airy, 
close to Holly Hills. "I guess you could say 
we like it," Mike added. "The rest of the 
family has been very good about the move. 
It's a good job, too. Otherwise, I'd never 
have left New England. That's how this 
profession goes. You have to make the 
move when opportunity knocks." 

GERRY FINN 

Calendar 
Sept. 6 GCSANE Monthly Meet ing 

Twin Hills C.C., Longmeadow, Mass. 

Sept. 26 6th Annual GCSANE 
Turf Research Tournament 
Worcester C.C., Worcester, Mass. 

Oct. 3 J immy Fund Tournament 
(to benefit cancer research) 
Nashawtuc C.C., Concord, Mass. 

Oct. 10 The Tom Schof ie ld 
Memoria l Tournament 
Wellesley C.C., Wellesley, Mass. 

Oct. 17 N E P G A Pro-Supt. Tournament 
Spring Valley C.C., Sharon, Mass. 

Nov. 7 GCSANE Monthly Meet ing 
Mount Pleasant G.C., Lowell, Mass. 

Dec. 7&8 GCSAA Regional Seminar 
(Tentative) Golf Course Construction 

and Techniques 
The International, Bolton, Mass. 
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The Sumr Speaks Out: 
This month's question: What's the battle plan — in terms of 
keeping your maintenance program on track and keeping your 
members from losing too much playing time — when the golf 
outing attack begins? 

Glen Ackley, Marlboro Country 
Club: "For one thing, I've been here 21 
years and I wouldn't know what to do if 
there weren't a mob on the course every 
day. Therefore, I can deal with the num-
bers that golf outings create and the heavy 
traffic they inspire. 

"Our club makes no bones about it. 
Outings are a lucrative form of raising 
revenue, raising money in one sense, so 
that raising dues to sky-high figures won't 
be necessary. 

"That's why most of our members can 
live with the great number of outings we 
host at Marlboro. 

"During the summer, the members 
know that Monday and Thursday are set 
aside as outing days. And that jacks up in 
the spring and fall when we try to pack in 
as many outings as we can on Mondays, 
Tuesdays, and Thursdays. 

"It seems like it would present some-
what of a drain on members' playing time, 
but they're only too happy to play around 
the outings. If the event gets underway at 
noon or sometime thereafter, members get 
their rounds in early. Likewise, should out-
ings have early morning tee times, they 
adjust and play late in the day. 

"I realize there's a problem with outing 
golf in that many times this type of event 
attracts golfers who play only two or three 
times a year. So, we get some people who 
aren't familiar with things like replacing 
divots, repairing ball marks, and handling 
golf cars in aresponsible manner. If there's 
a down side to outings, that's it. 

"Usually, I set up the course to play as 
short as possible and as easy as the tee and 
pin placements make it. The arrangement 

"Usually I set up the course to 
play as short as possible..." 

Glen Ackley 
Marlboro Country Club 

helps speed up play as well as restricting 
traffic on the course itself. Regardless, I've 
come to accept the fact that members still 
expect a top-conditioned layout and it's on 
my shoulders to give it to them. So far I've 
been able to handle it, while keeping those 
revenue-raising turnstiles spinning. 
That's the name of the outing golf game. 
I'm part of it. It's part of my job." 

"As long as members know in 
advance, they seem to tolerate 
outside groups..." 

Eric Brown 
Easton Country Club 

Eric Brown, Easton Country Club: 
"We're a semi-private club, which means 
that we have to depend on the green fee 
dollar for parts of our revenue. Some of the 
revenue comes from staging and promot-
ing golf outings. 

"Mondays and Thursdays are outing 
days here. At the beginning of the season a 
schedule of outings, starting times, etc. is 
made available to members and they ar-
range their own playing schedules 
accordingly. 

"As far as I know, this is the way outing 
golf is handled by most clubs. As long as 
the members know in advance, they seem 
to be able to tolerate outside groups taking 
over the course on specified dates. 

"We [golf course management] help the 
overall situation by making sure some part 
of the outing day will free up time for our 
regular players. In the case of shotgun 
starts, for example, we always try to get 
outings in play either early in the morning 
or early in the afternoon so that members 
can get in at least nine holes. 

"Since we are a course that depends on 
green fees, outings present a counter to 
revenue drop that might occur on inclem-

ent weather days. They [outings] are a 
guarantee against complete washouts, 
since most outing players will put up with 
almost any kind of inclement conditions. 

"I set up the outing course with the idea 
of promoting speed and an easy target 
score which means moving up the markers 
and putting the pins in the center of the 
greens. 

"My maintenance program doesn't suf-
fer from outing play. Once in a while there 
may be signs of course abuse, but I've been 
here 18 years and the healing is always the 
same. I'm used to taking on the results of 
big numbers on the course. We run about 
43,000 rounds a year, so handling heavy 
traffic is nothing new to me." 

Tom Grover, Ipswich Country 
Club: "I've worked for four management 
groups over the last seven years, so the idea 
of creating new income (other than dues 
and such from our private membership) is 
popular with the club's present owner— 
Club Corporation of America. Outings are 
one way of achieving those good income 
days, and we have a lot of them here. 

"The larger outings (80 players and up) 
are arranged for Mondays. Smaller out-
ings, or those where groups of under 50 get 
together for a round of golf, move to Tues-
day, Wednesday, and Thursday time slots. 

"It takes a lot of serious planning, too, 
because we have 320 members and our 
membership is growing all the time. Be-
cause of that large number of playing 
regulars, we have to do a lot of precise 
starting time business, working members 
in and around the outing tee times. 

"With all this action, the course never 
gets a break. During the week or on outing 
days, I try to make the course play as easily 
as I can. Weekends or when the play is 
member-heavy, we go back to our 71.2, 
129-slope rating layout. 

"Maintenance takes place at a lot of 
off-hours and there are a lot of split shifts 
for my crew. I'm even considering setting 
up my aerifying program so that most of it 
takes place at night. That's how outside 
revenue-making affects me, and that's the 
effect outings have on me and the club. It's 
part of the routine. Sometimes it's hectic, 
but it all seems to work out in the end." 

GERRY FINN 

"Maintenance takes place at a 
lot of off-hours..." 

Tom Grover 
Ipswich Country Club 
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Sponsors announce plans for '94 -'95 
Environmental Steward Awards 

The four sponsors of the Environmental 
Steward Awards today announced plans 
for the 1994-95 program. Ciba Turf & Or-
namental Products, Rain Bird, Jacobsen 
Division of Textron, and new sponsor 
Lebanon Turf Products announced the fol-
lowing important dates: 

• Entry forms available August 1,1994. 
• Closing date for competition is Octo-

ber 31, 1994. 

Entry forms sire available from any of 
the sponsors, Ceres Communications (co-
ordinator of the program), or in the August 
issue of Golf Course Management. 

Entries are reviewed by an independent 
panel of judges selected for their expertise 
in environmental issues and turfgrass 
management. Awards are given in three 
categories: public, private, and resort. One 
national winner is selected in each cate-
gory. 

In addition, there may be as many as 21 
U.S. regional winners: one public, private, 
and resort winner each in all seven U.S. 

Golf Association regions. There also may 
be three winners each in Canada and inter-
nationally. Merit winners may be selected 
at the discretion of the judges. 

In 1993-94, 28 golf course superinten-
dents received Environmental Steward 
Awards which were created to recognize 
superintendents for their efforts to care for 
and enhance their local environments. In 
addition, the sponsors donated more than 
$17,000 in the names of the winners to 
GCSAA Scholarship & Research. 

Benefits for national winners include: 
• $500 donation to GCSAA S&R in their 

name; 

• Personalized plaque; 
• Specially designed seal for display 

purposes; 
• Traveling trophy; and 
• The chance to be highlighted in the 

environmental edition of Golf Course 
Management (February issue each 
year). 

Regional winners receive a $50 dona-
tion to GCSAA S&R, plus the plaque and 
seal. Merit winners receive a personalized 
certificate of merit. The names of all win-
ners may be included in the environmental 
edition of Golf Course Management. 

Ciba Turf & Ornamental Products is a 
leading supplier of plant growth regula-
tors, fungicides, herbicides, and 
insecticides. "We support the Environ-
mental Steward Awards because we are 
committed to the golf industry, and we 
know that superintendents are some of the 
best environmental stewards around," 
says Bill Liles, director of Ciba Turf & 
Ornamental Products. 

Rain Bird supplies water-management 
products for golf courses, landscapes, and 
agriculture around the world. "Good water 
management is one of the key elements of 
environmental stewardship, and it's often 
overlooked," says Eric Bescoby, director of 
Rain Bird's Golf Division. "This program 
highlights the water-management efforts 
of forward-thinking superintendents." 

Jacobsen Division of Textron has manu-
factured and distributed commercial turf 
maintenance equipment for 74 years. "We 
joined the Environmental Steward Award 
program last year because we recognize 
how important environmentally responsi-
ble management is to our entire industry," 
says Eric Smitsdorff, vice president of mar-
keting for Jacobsen. "And we feel the 
awards recognize the leading managers 
and promote their positive environmental 
practices." 

Lebanon Turf Products manufactures 
and distributes fertilizers, and formulates 
fungicides, herbicides, and insecticides. 
The company recently acquired a grass 
seed operation as well. "We're new to the 
program this year," says Paul Grosh, sales 
manager for the Professional Group at 
Lebanon. "But we've watched it grow into 
a successful program that is unique in the 
industry because it recognizes superinten-
dents for their continuing excellence in 
environmental stewardship." 

For more information about the Envi-
ronmental Steward Awards, contact Bob 
Hanvik or Lois Kocon at Ceres Communi-
cations, 421W. Travelers Trail, Burnsville, 
MN 55337; (612) 894-2414; FAX (612) 894-
2423. 

ENVIRONMENTAL 
STEWARD AWARD 
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GCSAA management & staff realign 
to provide improved member services 

The Golf Course Superintendents Asso-
ciation of America (GCSAA) has 
announced a series of changes in its man-
agement structure and staffing designed to 
reflect a renewed commitment to out-
standing member service. The changes 
resulted from months of strategic planning 
and analysis involving the association's 
board, member-driven committees, and 
the entire GCSAA headquarters staff. 

GCSAA Chief Executive Officer 
Stephen F. Mona, CAE, called the new 
structure "more efficient, more effective, 
and more reflective of the needs of today's 
superintendent." He added that, "Our ob-
jective is to become one of the nation's 
finest service organizations by the year 
2000. These changes create the structure 
needed to accomplish that goal." 

Among the key changes announced 
were: 

• Creation of three new departments in 
the areas of chapter relations, career 
development, and technical informa-
tion services. 

• Consolidation of public relations, gov-
ernment relations, publications and 
advertising sales functions into a sin-
gle communications department. 

• Merging marketing functions with 
management of the annual GCSAA 
Trade Show and Golf Championship. 

"The new departments will help us ful-
fill critical member needs," Mona said. 
"Our members told us they wanted 
stronger ties between GCSAA and chap-
ters, more employment assistance, and a 
'one-stop' source of technical information; 
so we directed people and resources into 
those areas." 

Two of three leadership roles for the 
new departments have already been filled. 
Don Bretthauer, formerly manager of Pa-
cific Rim operations, has been named 
manager of chapter/international rela-
tions. David Bishop, formerly director of 
education, has been appointed manager of 
technical information services. A manager 
of career development will be named in 
coming months. 

Pat Jones, formerly director of develop-
ment, has been appointed director of 
communication. He succeeds Clay Loyd, 
who has announced his retirement after 11 

years with GCSAA. Chris Caldwell, for-
merly managing editor of GCSAA's Golf 
Course Management (GCM) magazine, has 
been named editor-in-chief. Terry Ost-
meyer, formerly special projects editor for 
GCM, has been appointed managing edi-
tor. Sharmion Linseisen, formerly 
assistant editor, has been appointed asso-
ciate editor. 

Robert Shively, formerly director of 
marketing and sales, has been appointed 
director of marketing/conference and 
show. Bonnie Stephenson, formerly con-
ference coordinator, has been appointed 
manager of conference events. Pam 
Owens, formerly manager of exhibit sales, 
has been appointed manager of expositions 
and tournament. 

The board of directors of the Golf 
Course Superintendents Association of 
America (GCSAA) has announced the im-
plementation of several new policies for 
the association's International Golf Course 
Conference and Show. 

Before being presented to the board for 
approval, the policies were reviewed by 
GCSAA's Industrial Advisory Council 
(IAC). The new policies are: 

• Prior approval is now required for ex-
hibitors planning guest appearances, 
promotional giveaways, and contests 
to ensure that these events are appro-
priate for all attendees. 

• All exhibitors at GCSAA's trade show 
must have goods and services that re-
late to the golf course management 
industry. 

• Guest hall vouchers have been elimi-
nated, but a more attractive trade 
show-only pass will be offered. 

• Spouses of attendees, distributors, 
and exhibitors will be allowed on the 
trade show floor at no charge. 

"These policies will help ensure a more 
professional atmosphere at our biggest an-
nual event," said GCSAA President Joseph 

Patricia McCarthy, formerly director of 
administration, has been appointed direc-
tor of central services. Marc Lim, formerly 
computer operations coordinator, has been 
appointed manager of management infor-
mation services. Gwen Denton, formerly 
administrative assistant, has been ap-
pointed manager of human resources. 
Beverly Schuster, formerly production 
clerk, has been appointed supervisor of the 
mail and production center. 

Dr. Jeff Nus, technical editor for GCM, 
has assumed the additional duties of man-
ager of research. Carol Hayes, formerly 
manager of communications, has been ap-
pointed manager of executive 
communications. 

G. Baidy, CGCS. "The board appreciates 
the assistance provided by the IAC in de-
veloping these new policies." 

Members of the IAC include GCSAA 
Secretary/Treasurer and IAC Chairman 
Bruce R. Williams, CGCS; Michael Alexan-
der, director of marketing, Club Car Inc.; 
Carla Barebo, vice president marketing, 
Otterbine-Barebo; Dennis Brown, man-
ager marketing services, The Toro 
Company; Jim Byrnes, advertising man-
ager, Jacobsen Division of Textron; Jeff 
Cook, business manager specialty prod-
ucts, Sandoz; Steve Garske, president, 
Par-Aide Products; Emil Gram, general 
manager, FLOWTRONEX PSI Ltd.; Sandi 
Gridley, advertising manager, Ransomes 
America; Dave Heegard, vice president, 
The Scotts Company; Bill Kenney, vice 
president, Smithco; Bill Liles, director, 
Ciba Turf & Ornamental Products; Clair 
Peterson, advertising manager, Deere & 
Company; Gary Shampeny, vice president 
sales and marketing, Bunton Company; 
Doug Toews, director marketing and Latin 
America operations, International Seeds; 
and Roger Underwood, president, Becker-
Underwood. 

GCSAA's 66th International Golf 
Course Conference and Show is scheduled 
for February 20-27,1995 in San Francisco. 

GCSp A Board of Directors 
announces new trade show policies 
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More than a game?: 
Opinion on "the religion of golf' 
by Larry Gilhuly 
Director, Western Region 
USGA Green Section 

Is it my imagination, or is there a move-
ment under way out there among a small 
but widely distributed and vocal group of 
golfers who actually believe the game of 
golf is more than just a game? These fanat-
ics insist that under all circumstances the 
putting surfaces should he maintained at 
or above 10 feet on the Stimpmeter; the 
fairways should be totally green, yet firm 
and with no wet areas; the bunkers should 
be in perfect condition with no bad lies; and 
tees must be perfectly flat and mowed to a 
height that only a military barber could 
appreciate! At the same time, they also 
want roughs at 2 inches or higher, and the 
course must be set up for championship 
conditions at all times. They completely 

forget that most golf courses are played by 
golfers with handicaps of 16 and above. 

Guess who's caught in the middle of 
this? You've got it—the golf course super-
intendent. Regardless of the type of 
irrigation system, drainage, trees, topogra-
phy, weather patterns, grass species, 
amount of play, size of greens, soil type, 
and countless other variables the superin-
tendent must deal with, they are expected 
by this vocal minority to perform miracles 
in growing turf. 

I would remind this minority of vocal 
players of one thing: Golf is a game that is 
supposed to be fun! Sure it can be exasper-
ating and difficult. However, it is not a 
matter of life and death. If your ball lands 
in a wet spot, play it. If it's buried in a 
bunker, hit the ball and continue on your 
way. If the ball comes up a bit short on your 
first putt, remember to adjust your putting 
stroke for the rest of the round. 

For those who are starting to recognize 
themselves, allow your superintendent to 
do the following: 

• Maintain greens at a moderate speed 
that puts healthy turf first and speed 
second. Most golfers prefer smooth-
ness over speed, and an 8-to-9-foot 
Stimpmeter reading is entirely ac-
ceptable when the greens are smooth. 

• Maintain firm conditions, but don't 
force the superintendent into losing 
control of large areas of turf by insist-
ing that irrigation practices be 
changed to suit your game. Remem-
ber, one of the superintendent's main 
functions is to keep players from 
messing up their own golf course! 

• Realize that the golf course superin-
tendent has a staff and a family that 
rely on his decision-making skills. It 
should be a game to you, but it is a 
livelihood for the superintendent. Re-
member this the next time you 
explode after missing a 4-footer and 
immediately blame everyone but 
yourself! 

I hope everyone recalls these thoughts 
the next time they tee it up. It truly does 
put the game of golf in its proper perspec-
tive. Say Hallelujah! 

DIVOT DRIFT...announcements...educational seminars...¡ob opportunities 
...tournament results...and miscellaneous Items of Interest to the membership. 

MEMBERSHIP 
Proposed for Membership: Scott A. Mer-
rill, Associate, Wayland C.C.; Glen Grafton, 
Assistant, Ponkapoag G.C.; and Edward J. 
Gianni, Assistant, Cedar Hill G.C. 

Welcome N e w Members: Sven Riesberg, 
Assistant, Woods Hole G.C.; and Dahn Tib-
bets' Professional Golf Services, Friend of 
Assoc. 

INFORMATION 
Congratulations to Dave and Colleen 
Kahrman on the birth of their son Robert 
Samuel, and to Jim and Shelly Passios on the 
birth of their son Nicholas Thomas. Both 
boys were horn the same day (July 29). 

Please note a change in the date of the Tom 
Schofield Memorial Tournament from Octo-
ber 3 to October 10. 

T h e Ouimet Scholarship application 
deadline is December 1. Applications are 
available September 1. 

A very big " T H A N K Y O U " to Don Mar-
rone and the entire staff at Wachusett G.C. 
for hosting the Scholarship and Benevolence 
Tournament. 

I 'm sure all superintendents are glad to see 
this summer come to a close. First a cool/dry 
spring, then a hot/humid, hot/dry, hot/wet, 
HOT summer. Hopefully the turf gods will 
show some mercy this fall. 

JOB OPPORTUNITY 
Posit ion Opening: Golf Course Superin-
tendent at C.C. of New Bedford. Forward 
inquiries and resumes to: Mr. Henry Med-
erios, c/o Country Club of New Bedford, 585 
Slocum Road, North Dartmouth, MA 02747. 

Posit ion Opening: Golf Course Mechanic 
at Pleasant Valley C.C. Competitive salary 
and benefits. Apply to: Randy Rehres, CGCS, 
P.O. Box 420, Sutton, MA 01590-0420. 

MEETING NOTES 
Thanks to Mark Spaulding and all of the 
folks at Dedham Country and Polo Club for 
a fine job hosting our August meeting. 

TOURNEY RESULTS 
1994 GCSANE Golf Championships 

Superintendent Champion 
Jack Hassett, 72 

(Jack won on the 3rd hole of sudden death 
in a play-off with Greg Misodoulakis.) 

1st Net Gary Luccini 
2nd Net Jim Fitzroy 
3rd Net Ron Dobosz 

Super Seniors 
Low Gross Joe Rybka, 77 
1st Net Wayne Zoppo 
2nd Net Ed Uhlman 
3rd Net Norman Mucciarone 

Affiliate 
Low Gross Tom Fox, 80 
1st Net Don Dallaire 
2nd Net Bob Healy 
3rd Net Steve Butler 
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Please Patronize These FRIENDS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
fl-OK Turf Equipment 
8 Boulder Dr., Coventry, Rl 02816 
Buy & sell used turf equipment. 
Mike Cornicetli - (401) 826-2584 

AA Will Materials Corporation 
168 Washington St., Stoughton, MA 02072 
Top dressing & bunker sand, loam, decorative 
stone, & landscape materials. Est. 1886. 
Frank Will, Dan Graziano, Kevin LaPorte 
1-800-4-AAWILL 

Agriturf, Inc. 
59 Dwight St., Hatfield, MA 01038 
Fertilizer, seed, and chemicals for turf. 
Bruce Chapman, Lew Varga 
1-800-346-5048 

Baker Golf Cars 
40 Walker St., Swansea, MA 02777 
Mark Farley, Doug Hooper 
(508) 379-0092 

Bartlett Tree Experts 
153 Rumford Ave., Newton, MA 02166 
Tree maintenance, fertilization & consulting. 
(617) 969-5990 

Best Bent Turf, inc. 
P.O. Box 318, Raymond, NH 03077 
Alan Anderson - (603) 895-6220 

The Borden Company 
Maynard, MA 
Bulk limestone dealer. 
Jack Borden - (508) 897-2571 

Boston Irrigation Company 
Dedham, MA 
Distributor, irrigation supplies & accessories. 
John Ramey, Paul Kenyon, Robert Barbati 
(617) 461-1560 

Brennan Sales 
P. O. Box 1082, Scarborough, ME 04070 
Turf care products. 
Bob Brennan - (207) 883-5799 

Caldwell Environmental 
5 Cross St., Acton, MA 
(508) 263-4586 

The Cardinals, Inc. 
166 River Rd„ P. O. Box 520 
Unionville, CT 06085 
Golf course & landscape supplies. 
John Callahan - (203) 673-3699 

Geoffrey S. Cornish & Brian Silva 
Golf Course Architects 
Fiddlers Green, Amherst, MA 01002 

Country Club Enterprises, Inc. 
P. O. Box 820, Cataumet, MA 02534 
Club Car golf cars, carryalls, utility cars. 
Jim Casey, Dave Farina, Ed Maguire 
(508) 563-2284 

Doering Equipment 
P.O. Box N, Franklin, MA 02038 
Distributor of John Deere golf & turf equipment. 
Mark Doering - (508) 520-3629 

Eianco Products Company 
31 Old Town Trail, Narragansett, Rl 02882 
Stephen C. Dolinak - (401) 789-9017 

F.D.I., Inc. 
(Fairway Design Illustration) 
55 Railroad Ave., Warren, Rl 02885 
Custom granite signs & markers. 
Joseph K. Martin, Robert Page 
(401) 245-7890 or 1-800-358-8337 

Gold Star Wholesale Nursery & Sod Farm 
Bill Thompson 
Lexington, MA- (617 ) 861-1111 
Canterbury, NH - (603) 783-4717 

Golf Direction Associates 
54 N. Grove St., Foxboro, MA 02035 
Business forms, graphics, reports, resumes. 
Nora Berard - (508) 543-9822 
FAX (508) 698-0402 

The Charles C. Hart Seed Co. 
P. O. Box 9169, Weathersfleld, CT 06109 
Roy Sibley, Dick Gurski 
1-800-326-HART 

International Golf Construction Co. 
5 Purcell Rd„ Arlington, MA 02174 
Golf course construction. 
Antonlos Paganis 
(617) 648-2351 or (508) 428-3022 

irrigation Maintenance & Service 
21 Lakeview Ave., Natick, MA 
Irrigation consultation, design and 
system evaluation. 
Bob Healy, ASIC - (508) 653-0625 

Tom Irwin, Inc. 
11B A St., Burlington, MA 
Jack Petersen, Wayne Ripley, Dennis Friel 
Paul Skafas, Chris Petersen 
1-800-582-5959 

Ken Jones Tire Co. 
Worcester, MA 
Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, 
cars, industrial equipment, and golf carts. 
Gerry Jones - (508) 755-5255 

Larchmont Eng. & irrig. Co. 
Larchmont Lane, Lexington, MA 02173 
Steve Butler-(617) 862-2550 

The Lawn Co., inc. 
P. O. Box 1540, Buzzards Bay, MA 02532 
Fertilizers & pest controls applied; 
fairway aeration & slice seeding. 
Tom Fair-1-800-660-TURF 

Lazaro's Golf Course Accessories 
dba Hammond Paint & Chem. Co., Inc. 
738 Main St., Suite 223, Waltham, MA 02154 
Joseph Lazaro - (617) 647-3361 

LESCO, Inc. 
20005 Lake Rd„ Rocky River, OH 44116 
Ron Tumlski, Mike Donohue 
1-800-321-5325 

Loft's Seed 
22 Lantern Lane, Exeter, Rl 02822 
Victoria Wallace - 1-800-648-7333 

D.l. Maher Co. 
Box 127, Concord St., N. Reading 01864 
Water supply specialists; 
water wells & pumping equipment. 
(617) 933-3210 

Mass Natural 
P. O. Box 363, Westminster, MA 01473 
Manufacturers & suppliers of organic com-
post, enriched topsoil, custom planting mixes. 
(508) 874-0744 

Miles Specialty Products 
1516 Capella South, Newport, Rl 02840 
Baylaton, Merit, Dylox, Tempo, Nemacur. 
Brad Herman-(401) 846-3515 

Modern Aeration Service, Inc. 
62 Maple St., Boston, MA 02136 
Featuring water injection aeration. 
Kevin Osgood-(617) 630-1950 

Modern Tractor & Truck Service, Inc. 
400 Pine St., Seekonk, MA 02771 
Holliston sand/loam topdressing mixture, 1/2" 
or 1/8" screened loam, underground tank 
removal, Convault aboveground fuel tank. 
Steven S. Howlt t - (508) 761-5554 

R.F. Morse & Sons, Inc. 
W. Wareham, MA 02576 
Larry Anshewitz, Jack Cronin 
(508) 295-1553 

Nardone Sand & Gravel Co., Inc. 
37 Power Rd„ Westford, MA 01886 
Specializing in topdressing sand. 
Greg Frederick - (508) 692-8221 

Nor-Am Chemical Co. 
Wilmington, Delaware 
David Sylvester - (203) 828-8905 

Partac Golf Course Top-Dressing 
Kelsey Part, Great Meadows, NJ 07838 
Heat treated top-dressing, golf hole targets, 
turf blankets, and other specialty golf supplies. 
Jim Kelsey, 1-800-247-2326, (908) 637-4191 

P.I.E. Supply Co. 
For your irrigation needs; dedicated to sales 
and service of quality irrigation equipment. 
Frank Santos 
(508) 420-0755 or (203) 878-0658 

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc. 
24 Johnathan Rd„ W. Greenwich, Rl 02817 
Specializing in turf & ornamental needs. 
(401) 397-8880 

Read Sand & Gravel, Inc. 
171 VFW Dr., Rockland, MA 02370 
Topdressing; root-zone mixes; bunker sand; 
3/4 & 3/8 screened loams; cart path materials; 
mulch; drainage stone. 
Joe Farina- 1-800-660-2955 

J.P. Roberts Co. 
Technical resource catalog; survey-weather-
testing-measurement & diagnostic equipment. 
Barbara Piantedosl - (508) 456-6886 

Safety Storage, Inc. 
86 Sanderson Ave., Lynn, MA 01902 
Prefabricated pesticide storage buildings, 
gas & oil, storage cabinets. 
(617) 599-5490 

Sanl-Mate Supply, Inc. 
88 Shrewsbury St., Worcester, MA 
Distributor of Karcher hot high pressure 
equipment and bulk detergents, sales, service, 
and rentals. 

Barry Hacked - (508) 752-8888 

Sawtelle Bros. 
65 Glenn St., Lawrence, MA 01843 
Bob Brown, Larry Bunn, Mike Hannigan, 
Frank Higgins, John Lenhart, Dave Parmiglane 
(508) 682-9296 

Scotts Pro-Turf Div. 
Allan Cumps, Regional Director 
Randy Hamilton - (508) 369-5986 
Richard Fomi-(413) 534-8896 

Sodco, Inc. 
P.O. Box 2, Slocum, Rl 02877 
Owen Regan 

Sports Club Management 
104 Wyman Rd„ Braintree, MA 02184 
Hazcom and right-to-know 
compliance implementation. 
Ron Smith 

Sullivan Tire Co. 
Goodyear specialty tires & tubes. 
Tom Wilson 
MA: 1-800-464-1144, (508) 580-2222 
NE:1-800-321-0042 

Dahn Tibbett Professional Golf Services 
20 Clark Lane, Marshfield, MA 02050 

Tee and Green Sod, Inc. 
Exeter, Rl 02822 
Bentgrass, bluegrass and blue/fescue sod. 
Dave Wallace, Robin Hayes 
(401) 789-8177 

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc. 
Richmond, Rl 
Chris Beasley - 1-800-556-6985 

Turf Enhancement Enterprises 
Featuring Floratine Products, Precision Small 
Engine Co. & Trion Lifts. 
Tom Fox-(508) 865-9150 

Turf Products Corp. 
7 Coppage Dr., Worcester, MA 01603 
Distributors of Toro irrigation and maintenance 
equipment, lightning detection systems, and 
other golf-related products. 
Tim Berge, Ed Fallow, Rick Moulton, 
John Winskowicz, Dick Young 
(508) 791-2091 

Turf Specialty, Inc. 
15 Londonderry Rd„ Londonderry, NH 03053 
Turf & ornamental supplies. 
Bob Flanagan, Kevin Lyons, 
Dave Schermertiom, John Lensing 
1-800-228-6656 

Varney Bros. Sand, Gravel & Concrete 
Bellingham, MA 
Concrete golf cart paths. 
Kenneth Mooradian -1-800-441-7373 

Winding Brook Turf Farm, Inc. 
240 Griswold Rd„ Wethersfleld, CT 06109 
1-800-243-0232 

Winfield Nursery 
1320 Mountain Rd„ Suffield, CT 06109 
Wholesale nursery trees & shrubs. 
Jeff Rogers 

Philip Wogan 
Golf Course Architecture 
17 Walker Rd„ Topsfield, MA 01983 

Zip Type Service 
50 Kent St., Newburyport, MA 01950 
Design, printing, mailing, advertising specialties 
Sheila Johnson - (508) 462-9358 

L i Ü i r i l J l t i i L h d A i . i Ü l U J i l d l f , ^ 
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Results of GCSANE's 2nd Annual 
Scholarship & Benevolence Fund Tournament 

The following are the results of the 2nd 
Annual Scholarship & Benevolence Fund 
Tournament held Aug. 16 at Wachusett 
Country Club, West Boylston, Mass. 

1st Gross 
Jeff Mucciarone 70 
Bob Mucciarone 

2nd Gross 
Dave Farina 71 
Lenny Blodgett 

1st Net 
Kevin Osgood 60 
Greg Day 

2nd 
BobHealey 62 
Don Doering 

3rd 
Ron Smith 63 
Paul Miller 

4th 
Allen Gumps 63 
Randy Hamilton 

5th 
Eric Newell 64 
Jim Conant 

6th 
Jim Beane 64 
Scott Antonio 
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